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	TRAFFIC ACCIDENT


	


The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a vehicle versus pedestrian accident that occurred on Sunday, April 18, 2010 at approximately 9:38 P.M.  The accident took place at the intersection of Harbor Drive & Seabreeze Boulevard.

Traffic Homicide Investigators have learned that James Gorvetzian, W/M, 8/28/1983, and a Davie resident was operating a 2004 Honda Civic.  Gorvetzian was operating his vehicle southbound on Seabreeze Boulevard approaching the intersection of Harbor Drive.  Cheryl Rafuse, W/F, 7/5/1965, and a Canadian tourist was crossing Seabreeze Boulevard at the intersection of Harbor Drive.  The front of Gorvetzian’s vehicle struck Rafuse.

Rafuse was transported to Broward General Medical Center with life threatening injuries.

A D.U.I. investigation was conducted on Gorvetzian.  The investigation into this accident continues and charges are pending at this time.  Anyone with information or who may have witnessed this accident is encouraged to contact Traffic Homicide Investigator Jill Hirsch at 954-828-5753 or Broward County Crime Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS.

###
	P.R.# 2010-027

OR# 10-41156
	www.FLPD.org



